
 

 

Savanna Oaks Neighborhood Association Meeting 
December 6th, 2016 at 7:00 PM 

Minutes 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by SONA Secretary, Roberta Schwarz 

 

In attendance were 13 people total. They included 11 members of SONA, a guest from 

Willamette NA and the speaker who is a Master Recycler from Clackamas County.  

Meeting minutes from the November meeting were approved with a unanimous vote. 

 

SONA Treasurer, Patrick McGuire, reported via email that the current SONA balance is 

$2,672.80. 

 

Old Business: 

1. An update was given by Roberta Schwarz on the White Oak Savanna’s fundraisers 

planned for December and January. They include a Burgerville fundraiser December 

14th and a McMenamins 50% night on January 23rd. The fundraising for the lower six 

acres of the White Oak Savanna will be successfully completed by December/ 

January. The Holiday Craft Fair in November was discussed as was the impressive 

total of $3,000 earned at that event. 

2. There was a discussion on planning a 2017 NA Potluck for the summer. Further 

planning will be done at the next SONA meeting. 

3. The SONA list of 2016 Accomplishments and 2017 Goals was discussed and two 

items were added as goals and two as accomplishments. It will be given to the City 

as per the staff request. 

New Business: 

1. Terence Shumaker, a Master Recycler from Clackamas County, made an excellent 

presentation on what can be recycled in our bin and what can be taken and where 

for further recycling options. He compiled a list which he is going to add to after the 

conversation tonight. The list will then be sent out to all who attended the meeting 

tonight and to the entire SONA list. The discussion included several minutes of Q & A 

and everyone in attendance seemed to learn a great deal. 

              Roberta Schwarz, seeing no further business, adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm 


